



Name of Committee: Inner City Community Advisory Committee (ICAC)

Meeting Date: 17 June 2021

A meeting of the Inner-City Community Advisory Committee convened on Thursday, June 17 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Virtual Meeting Co-Chairs Emmy Pantin and Trustee Michelle Aarts presiding.

#### Attendance:

Trustee Michelle Aarts, Co-Chair; Emmy Pantin, Co-Chair; Diana Banks, Toronto Public Library; Sheila Cary-Meagher, Community Member; Rachel Chernos Lin; Trustee Ward 11; Trixie Doyle, Trustee Ward 14; Josette Holness, City of Toronto; Omar Khan, Parent; Christopher Mammoliti, Trustee Ward 4; Dan McLean, Trustee Ward 2; Sejal Patel, Ryerson University; Robert Spencer, Parent; Fiona Yang, Catholic Cross Cultural Services; Cory Silverberg; Mel March, Favour Aina

### Regrets:

Anna-Kay Brown, Jane Finch Education Action Group; David Clandfield, Community Member; Michael Kerr, Colour of Poverty – Colour of Change; Cherie Mordecai Steer, Parent; Meaghan Phillips Shiner, Parent; Isaiah Shafqat, Indigenous Student Trustee; Aamir Sukhera, The Neighbourhood Organization

#### Part A: Recommandations

N/A

## Part B: For Information Only

The Childcare motion was referred back to the committee as the Trustees in PSSC did not really understand the intent of the motion. Move forward with creating the Childcare working group so they can meet over the summer to continue the work on their mandate.

Karen Murray provided the MSIC report.

Trustee Aarts provided her update which included bringing attention to the current Pride and Indigenous Education celebrations that are taking place in June in the TDSB. Also, an update on the Secondary School Year change to a Modified Semester model for the 2021-2022 was provided.

Reviewed dates and times for our meetings next year. The committee will continue to meet monthly, alternating morning and evening meetings. We would like to have MSIC schools host meetings in the new school year (likely virtual meetings).

The LC1 and LC3 Community Support Workers shared information on the work being done to prepare for next year. They are working as a collective group to develop a plan on how to best support their families.

# Part C: Ongoing Matters

Continue to work on the new name for the committee and review their mandate.

**Report Submitted by:** Sheryl Robinson Petrazzini, Executive Superintendent, Learning Centre 3